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WHAT: In-river installation of marine temporary structures  

WHERE: Hudson River, near Pier 66 and the Hudson River Bulkhead 

WHEN: As soon as October 8, 2025, up to Monday – Sunday, 7AM – 7PM  

In addition to the ongoing Hudson River Ground Stabilization cofferdam operation, and as part 
of the Manhattan Tunnel project, GDC’s contractor will begin installing marine temporary 
structures to hold equipment that will stabilize the ground underneath the Hudson River.  
 
In early October, GDC’s contractor will bring a 150’ x 69’ Work Barge “JFB 4550” with Liebherr 
LR1300 Crane and a 150’ x 40’ Scow “Angela” barge near the Hudson River Bulkhead. These 
barges will be used to install beams, drive piles, and construct pile caps. 
 
All boaters should only use the western side of the navigable channel, maintain a 200’ buffer to 
structures and barges, and use extreme caution around all areas of the work. For more 
information, please reference the United States Coast Guard (USCG) Notice to Mariners. 

 
 

24/7 Hotline: 800-239-9497 Email: ManhattanConstruction@gatewayprogram.org  
 

Project Overview: www.gatewayprogram.org 
 

 

 

 

Questions or Concerns? 

BOATER SAFETY ALERT 

https://www.uscg.mil/
mailto:ManhattanConstruction@gatewayprogram.org
http://www.gatewayprogram.org/

